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Eastern Trail Management District Meeting- Draft Minutes 
Kennebunk Town Hall   - Third Floor Conference Room – April 12, 2017, 8:30 – 10:30 a.m.

Attendees:

Board:

Bill Reichl,  Chair – Scarborough
Tad Redway, Secretary - Arundel

Greg Tansley- Biddeford
Megan McLaughlin-Old Orchard Beach
Tom McCullum – South Berwick

Jim Bucar- ETA
Joe Yuhas –ETA

Staff:
Carole Brush, ETMD Executive Director
Public: 
Chris Osterrieder, Kennebunk Engineer
Joe Paolini, Kennebunkport-Arundel Cottage Preserve LLC
Rick Licht, Licht Environmental Design

Call to Order : Meeting called to order by Chair Reichl at 8:38 AM
1.  Welcome & Introductions: 
Chris Osterrieder, Town of Kennebunk Engineer, provided a brief update on the progress of the survey in Kennebunk and Wells project.
2. Cape Arundel Cottage Preserve- Request for Access

Joe Paolini and his consultant Rick Licht provided an overview of the Cape Arundel Cottage Preserve consisting of up to 330 seasonal units in a recreation development located along the Eastern Trail in Arundel. Mr. Paolini requested that the ETMD grant direct trailhead access to the project in exchange for internal promotion for its residents.  Mr. Yuhas stated that while promotion of the Trail is always desirable, contributions for continued trail expansion are more critical given evaporating funding sources. Mr. Bucar echoed this financial concern and the grave need for private funding. Mr. Paolini stated that he could contribute granite blast spoil and material to any ET construction project. Mr. Redway inquired about the potential for creating a public Kennebunkport –ET link through the Cape Arundel land. Mr. Paolini stated that given security concerns, such a public connection through a private development was infeasible.

The Board tabled the request for future consideration. 
3. Minutes of March 8, 2017
Motion: Mr. Yuhas  to approve the minutes of March 8, 2017  
Discussion: Mr. Tansley called for discussion of amendments. In section 3.2.3 “Elise” should be amended to “Alix”, and “bust” should be changed to ” memorial”. Section 4.1 should be amended from “the Gap” to “Kennebunk Wells- Project”, and that ETA not ETMD contracted with Blackfly Media. Mr. Yuhas recommended that in section 6.2, the language be changed from “recruiting students “to “discussing with students”.
Motion: Mr. Reichl moved and Mr. Bucar seconded the motion to accept the minutes of March 8, 2017 as amended. 
VOTE: Unanimous 
4.  Financial: 
Financial Report: The Executive Director reported that the expenditures for the fiscal year continue on track. Ms. Brush  also stated that the QuickBooks conversion project would need an additional $100. She suggested that the funds be taken from the Operations account .
Motion: Mr. Reichl moved and Mr. Redway seconded the motion to approve the March Financial Report with the amendment that $100 for the software conversion be charged to the Operations account.
Vote: Unanimous in favor.
5. Operations: 
5.1  2017 Trail Funding

The Executive Director reviewed the current funding shortage ETMD is facing with the push south. The only real monies currently available are the PPI grants and local source monies. Board again discussed pursuing fundraising events like the ETA pursues, including its own 5 K events and a John Andrews ride. Ms. Brush was scheduled to appear before the South Berwick Council in mid March but the Town Manager cancelled her appearance and no alternative time has been scheduled. Mr. McCullum expressed similar concerns and stated that he would talk to Perry Ellis before the May meeting.
5.2 Trusteee Vacancies: 
The ETA needs to appoint a Trustee to fill John Andrews’s position. In addition Arundel, Biddeford and Scarborough all need to appoint Alternates to the Board.
5.3 Dues: 

No change – second invoices will be sent in June – payable at beginning of new fiscal year in July.
6. Ongoing/Proposed Projects
6.1 . Scarborough –  019386.00  
 Mr. Reichl reported that there has been no resolution of the Hale Property dispute, The owner, Roger Hale, continues to oppose the project and acquisition cost vacillates between $0 and $100,000. The Gap funding shortfall remains at $550,000. The $25,000 commitment from IDDEX still has not been received. South Portland has been quiet in the funding efforts to close the Gap.    The Close the Gap Committee will be meeting next week. The John Andrews fund has received $10,000 & contributed that to Close the Gap funding. The Thompson family intends to make an unspecified donation hallmarking Phillip Thompson’s 100th birthday in addition to the $25,000 previously committed. 

1. GAP Tracks Project: Preliminary base line surveys conducted by UNE appear to show no critical wildlife habitat in the Gap property. The Executive Director is cautiously optimistic about the final results.
6.2  Kennebunk Wells  Extension

 No new developments since April.

6.3 Report from the Municipalities

Snow remains on the ground in some sections of the Trail. There are no major winter damages reported at this time. 
7. Outreach, Amenities & Events 

7.1 ETA Annual Meeting- Help Us Blaze a Trail South-
The ETA Annual Meeting will be held on May 11th which will focus on the theme of pushing the Trail south. Invited Panelists will discuss the trials of working to develop the Trail in a cash poor grant environment. The Village Tavern has donated a gift certificate for the occasion.
7.2 Communications Plan; Ambassador Program
Mr. Bucar reports that he is currently compiling a compendium of important cultural environmental and historical features along the Eastern Railroad line that is the current Eastern Trail. Currently he needs data from Saco and Biddeford. Mr. Tansley recommended contacting Jeff Cabral of the McArthur Library in Biddeford as a resource.
Ms. Brush reports that efforts to recruit Trail Ambassadors have fallen short of expectations. More volunteers need to be recruited especially in the southern communities from Kennebunk south.

7.3 Events

The Executive Director reported that the John Andrews 5K is planned for May 20, 2017 and so far has raised $1250. Related donations include $1,000 from Hannaford and $250 from Bangor Savings Bank. 
University of Southern Maine has scheduled a multi-group Get Healthy Run/Walk on the Trail for April 29th. 
8.  Other Business
Mr. Bucar reported that efforts to update the Economic Impact of the Trail report are ongoing. He has retrieved the infrared counters with the cooperation of the Andrews family but the tools and instructions to program and download the counters remain missing. He will continue to work with the family to recover this critical information.
9.  Next Meeting – May 10, 2017
9. Adjournment
Motion: Mr. Tansley moved and Mr. Reichl seconded the motion to adjourn at 10:04 am.
Vote: Unanimous in favor.
Respectfully Submitted,
Tad Redway

ETMD Secretary
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